DINDIGUL, NAMAKKAL, DHARMAPURI DISTRICTS

QUARTERLY EXAMINATION - 2024

Class: 12

ENGLISH

Reg.No	A ST TOTAL OF P

Time: 3.00 Hours

Total Marks : 90

	DAD	TIDE COL	JEIDENT	
4100	TAK	. BE COL	NFIDENI 20-1-2	Λ
Answer all the questions	s.	ndorlined words in	the following contained	U
She led me through a coo	l, tiled vestibule into	the hospital.	the following sentences.	
(1.)	vehicle (c) villa	(d) lobby	
I something	basic that was full of			
	celebration : ((c) comfort	(d) support	
			(d) support	
7.			(d) teach	
Choose the appropriate	antonyms for the u	indernned words in t	ne following sentences.	
			(1) 1 1 6 1	
		, ,	(d) controversial	
			(d) depreciate	
Form a new word by addi	ing a suitable prefix	to the underlined word	i .	
Sasikala is very patient w	ith her students.			
(a) ir (b)	un ((c) il	(d) im	
Fill in the blank with the	correct tense form.		The state of the state of the state of	
The plane off i	in a few minutes.		Middle VI Sibra W 009	
		(c) have taken	(d) will take	
Choose the correct word	from the options giv	en and complete the se	entence.	
Mpox is an infectious dis	sease that can	anyone.		
			(d) pact	
Replace the underlined w	ord with a suitable p	hrasal verb.		
			(d) come out	
Choose the appropriate q	uestion tag and comp	olete the sentence.		
			milkly of Astronaus	
(a) can we (b)	will we	(c) shall we	(d) don't we	
Fill in the blank with a su	itable prepositional	phrase.	The second second as	
(a) in case of (b)	on behalf of	c) in spite of	(d) instead of	
The new manager is unde	er a cloud after the le	akage of the importan	t emails.	
(a) suspected (b)	unexpected (c) trusted	(d) protected	
		she works very har	rd.	
				4
			(d) tubercolusis	
	아이지 그 프로그램 등 이 사람들은 아름이 가는 경기를 다 되었다면 하게 되었다. 그 사람들은 사람들이 다 살아 있다면 하는데	(현실 - 10) 전 10 (10) (10) (10) (10) (10) (10) (10) ((d) must	
			(4) 1.111	1
	Choose the appropriate She led me through a coo (a) laundry (b) I was missing something (a) suffering (b) There were no more hum (a) visualize (b) Choose the appropriate They were childish enoug (a) cunning (b) This is curious to know t (a) uninteresting (b) We can't appreciate light (a) welcome (b) Identify the correct comb (a) Noun + Noun (b) Form a new word by add Sasikala is very patient w (a) ir (b) Fill in the blank with the The plane off (a) are taking (b) Choose the correct word Mpox is an infectious dis (a) effect (b) Replace the underlined w Devaraj met his friend by (a) come upon (b) Choose the appropriate q Let's close our eyes and t (a) can we (b) Fill in the blank with a su The boy studied well (a) in case of (b) Choose the suitable mean The new manager is under (a) suspected (b) Fill in the blank with the Vasuki will certainly clea (a) but (b) Choose the word that has (a) tubercoulosis (b) Fill in the blank with a su Shanmugam c (a) might (b) Choose the word that can (b) Choose the word that can (a) might (b) Choose the word that can	Answer all the questions. Choose the appropriate synonyms for the use the led me through a cool, tiled vestibule into (a) laundry (b) vehicle (a) twas missing something basic that was full of (a) suffering (b) celebration (a) suffering (b) taunt (b) taunt (choose the appropriate antonyms for the use (a) visualize (b) taunt (choose the appropriate antonyms for the use (a) cunning (b) innocent (choose the appropriate antonyms for the use (a) cunning (b) innocent (choose the appropriate antonyms for the use (a) cunning (b) innocent (choose (choose the appropriate antonyms for the use (a) welcome (b) acknowledge (choose (choose (choose the correct combination of the composition of the compos	Answer all the questions. Choose the appropriate synonyms for the underlined words in a She led me through a cool, tiled vestibule into the hospital. (a) laundry (b) vehicle (c) villa I was missing something basic that was full of solace for me. (a) suffering (b) celebration (c) comfort There were no more humps to tantalize us with hopes of success. (a) visualize (b) taunt (c) tempt Choose the appropriate antonyms for the underlined words in the sum of the properties of the properties of the properties of the mainstays of civilization (a) unning (b) innocent (c) guileless This is curious to know that tea is one of the mainstays of civilization (a) uninteresting (b) interesting (c) eager We can't appreciate light if we haven't known darkness. (a) welcome (b) acknowledge (c) criticize Identify the correct combination of the compound word 'icefall'. (a) Noun + Noun (b) Noun + Verb (c) Verb + Noun Form a new word by adding a suitable prefix to the underlined word Sasikala is very patient with her students. (a) ir (b) un (c) il Fill in the blank with the correct tense form. The plane off in a few minutes. (a) are taking (b) took (c) have taken Choose the correct word from the options given and complete the some some properties of the some properties of the some properties of the correct word. Approximate this friend by chance at the airport. (a) come upon (b) come up with (c) come over Choose the appropriate question tag and complete the sentence. Let's close our eyes and meditate for some time, a) can we (b) will we (c) shall we will be suitable meaning of the underlined idiom in the following the blank with a suitable prepositional phrase. The boy studied well many obstacles. (b) on behalf of (c) in spite of choose the suitable meaning of the underlined idiom in the following the blank with the appropriate linker. Vasuki will certainly clear the NEET; she works very had a) but (b) yet (c) though Choose the word that has been spelt correctly. (a) tubercoulosis (b) tuberculosis (c) tuburcul	Choose the appropriate synonyms for the underlined words in the following sentences. She led me through a cool, tiled vestibule into the hospital. (a) laundry (b) vehicle (c) villa (d) lobby I was missing something basic that was full of solace for me. (a) suffering (b) celebration (c) comfort (d) support There were no more humps to tantalize us with hopes of success. (a) visualize (b) taunt (c) tempt (d) teach Choose the appropriate antonyms for the underlined words in the following sentences. They were childish enough, and in many ways quite artless. (a) cunning (b) innocent (c) guileless (d) helpful This is curious to know that tea is one of the mainstays of civilization in many countries. (a) uninteresting (b) interesting (c) eager (d) controversial We can't appreciate light if we haven't known darkness. (a) welcome (b) acknowledge (c) criticize (d) depreciate Identify the correct combination of the compound word 'icefall'. (a) Noun + Noun (b) Noun + Verb (c) Verb + Noun (d) Noun + Adjective Form a new word by adding a suitable prefix to the underlined word. Sasikala is very patient with her students. (a) ir (b) ur (c) il (d) im Fill in the blank with the correct tense form. The plane off in a few minutes. (a) are taking (b) took (c) have taken (d) will take Choose the correct word from the options given and complete the sentence. Mpox is an infectious disease that can anyone. (a) effect (b) affect (c) fact (d) pact Replace the underlined word with a suitable phrasal verb. Devaraj met his friend by chance at the airport. (a) come upon (b) come up with (c) come over (d) come out Choose the appropriate question tag and complete the sentence. Let's close our eyes and meditate for some time, 2 (a) can we (b) will we (c) shall we (d) don't we Fill in the blank with a suitable prepositional phrase. The boy studied well many obstacles. (a) in case of (b) on behalf of (c) in spite of (d) instead of Choose the suitable meaning of the underlined idiom in the following sentence. The n

12-English-Page-2

35. Why does Dr. Barnard find suffering of children heartbreaking?

36. When did Hillary feel a sense of freedom and wellbeing?

SECTION - 3

Answer any three of the following. 37. Build a dialogue between a father and his daughter about the advantages of the habit of newspaper reading with

reading with a minimum of six utterances. 38. Rearrange the following jumbled proverbs correctly.

- (a) of / best / is / revenge / the / forgiveness / form
- (b) need / in / friend / a / indeed / is / friend / a

BE CONFIDENT

(c) sees / but / god / the / waits / truth /

39. Read the following sentences and classify them according to their fields.

(a) Light to moderate rain is likely to occur at isolated places over Tamil Nadu tomorrow. (b) Tamil Nadu para-shuttlers Thulasimathi and Manisha won the silver and bronze medal

respectively in Paris Paralympics 2024.

(c) Slum tourism is a hit in Delhi, Mumbai and Bengaluru.

(Travel, Music, Weather, Medicine, Sports)

40. Study the following table and write three sentences based on your inference about the data.

India's Medals Table in Paris Olympics and

S. No	Gold	Silver	Bronze	Total
1. India in Olympics	alau-air. Incorrein	nn L i nuisia Linuisia	5	6
2. India in Paralympics	3	7	10	20

PART - IV

Answer the following.

7x5 = 35

thought as one 41. Answer the following in a paragraph of about 150 words.

(a) Discuss how the essay 'A Nice Cup of Tea' reveals the factual points and the author's personal opinions on the preparation of tea. (OR)

(b) How did a casual incident in a hospital help Dr. Barnard perceive a new dimension of life?

42. Answer the following in a paragraph of about 150 words.

(a) Describe the reminiscences of the poet when she sees the casuarina tree. (OR)

(b) Explain the various stages of a man's life picturised in the poem "All the World's a Stage."

43. Answer in a paragraph of about 150 words developing the following hints.

(a) Aksionov - young merchant of Vladimir - small family - trip to Nizhny Fair - meets merchant friend - stays at inn - Aksionov arrested - murder case - shifted to mines of Siberia innocent convict for 26 years - grows old and weak - spends time in prayers - life of saint respected by inmates - meets Makar and saves him - Makar feels guilty - confesses his crime -Aksionov forgives criminal - dies peacefully - order for release. (OR)

(b) Ausable - clever secret agent - Fowler - a young writer - came to interview Ausable - both of them - entered Ausable's room - found Max - aimed pistol - Fowler - lose courage - Ausable quick-witted man - complained balcony - intruder through window - management did not block - knocking door - police - extra protection - important paper - Max asked to hide in balcony fell to death - no police - no balcony - Ausable's plan - to get rid of Max.

44. (a) Write a summary or make notes of the following passage.

The landslide that devastated a few villages of Wayanad a month ago is the biggest in India's recorded history, according to a study commissioned by the Kerala State Disaster Management Authority. The July 30 landslide resulted in a debris flow of nearly six million cubic metres capable of filling 2,400 Olympic-sized swimming pools stretching eight kilometres downhill, the study found. Previously, the 1998 Malpa landslide in Uttarakhand held the record for the largest debris flow in the country. The Wayanad landslide was five times larger than Malpa and 300 times the size of the 2020 Pettimudi landslide in Munnar. The origin of the landslide has been pinned to the upstream area of Punnapuzha, deep within the forest on the eastern slope of the Western Ghats. The scale of the debris avalanche, which travelled eight kilometres from the landslide's crown, underscores its enormity. The generation of 5-6 million cubic metres of sediment is significantly larger than the Malpa landslide. Intense rain triggered the landslide and

12-English-Page-3

the area's geology contributed to its scale. The landslide started as a rock slide and transformed into a debris flow. It was obstructed at Seethamma Kund, creating a damming effect before it burst into a debris avalanche. The debris' force was so powerful that it filled the entire riverbed, causing rocks the size of two trucks to be displaced 50 metres. These rocks, formed 250 crore years ago, had been weathered by water and sun over the years. Landslides since 1984 had already removed the topsoil, making these rocks vulnerable. Typically, landslides halt at the surface of the rock. But here, the weathered rocks under the riverbed, oriented against the water flow, allowed the water to infiltrate and exacerbate the weathering, the study said. (OR)

(b) Write a paragraph of about 150 words about the teacher you like most.

- 45. (a) Write a letter to AZ Company requesting them to replace the defective juicer that you bought recently. Include the following details: the problem, date of purchase, receipt number, model and warranty. (OR)
 - (b) Write a letter to your friend who is admitted in hospital for treatment of jaundice. Advise him / her not to worry about the illness and be positive. Assure him / her of your psychological and financial help during the crisis.
- 46. (a) Read the following sentences, spot the errors and rewrite the sentences correctly.
 - (i) Rekha had her evening meals in a restaurant near her office.
 - (ii) My grandfather is well-known in the village for his nobel deeds.
 - (iii) If I were a spider, I will weave webs.
 - (iv) After the complicated surgery, the patient hoped of complete recovery.
 - (v) George Orwell was a English essayist. (OR)
 - (b) Fill in the blanks as instructed.

(i) Tajdeen had to	a difficult	when he started a new school. (face / phase)
(ii) I think Sakthidevi	(leave) for P	udukkottai next morning. (Use the correct tense form)
(iii) The evil doers cann	ot cross the path of t	ruth. (Add a suitable question tag)
	oking. (Use a suitable	

47. (a) Read the following passage and answer the questions in your own words.

Mr. V. Irai Anbu is a 1988 batch Indian Administrative Service (IAS) officer, writer, educator, social activist, and motivational speaker. He is the former Chief Secretary of Tamil Nadu Government. Born on September 16, 1963 in Salem district, Irai Anbu holds multiple degrees and doctorates in the fields of agriculture, literature, psychology, administration etc. Self-confidence, willpower and untiring work have been the guideposts of his life. Irai Anbu started his career as the deputy collector in Nagapattinam district in 1990. Since then, he has held many significant positions in various departments covering economics and statistics, pollution control board, environment, tourism, etc. He served as the special officer for the World Tamil Conference in Thanjavur in 1995. During his tenure as a collector of the Kancheepuram district, he organized moonlight schools for children who worked in silk looms. Besides, he took an active part in ending child labour.

Questions:

- (i) When and where was Irai Anbu born?
- (ii) To which IAS batch did he belong?
- (iii) Where did he start his career?
- (iv) What did he organize in Kanchipuram during his tenure as a collector?
- (v) What are the guideposts of his life? (OR)
- (b) Write a set of 10 instructions for the following situation A traffic police personnel to the public, as to how to move around in safety, in crowded public places during festival seasons.

BE CONFIDENT



(DINDIGUL, NAMAKKAL, DHARMAPURI (3) DISTRICTS)

+ 2 ENGLISH - QUARTERLY - SEP 2024

HIGHER SECONDARY (SECOND YEAR) - QUARTERLY EXAM - SEP 2024

DATE :20.09.2024 ENGLISH - SCORING KEY

ANSWERS WRITTEN ONLY IN BLACK OR BLUE SHOULD BE EVALUATED

	PART – I	
1.	Answer all the questions:	$20 \times 1 = 20$
	Choose the correct synonyms for the underlined	
	words from the options given.	
01	(d) lobby	
02	(c) comfort	
03	(b) taunt	3 Marks
	Choose the correct antonyms for the underlined words from the options given.	
04	(a) cunning	
05	(a) uninteresting	
06	(c) criticize	3 Marks
07	(b) noun + verb	1 Mark
08	(d) im	1 Mark
09	(d) will take	1 Mark
10	(b) affect	1 Mark
11	(a) come upon	1 Mark
12	(c) shall we	1 Mark
13	(c) Inspite of	1 Mark
14	(a) suspected	1 Mark
15	(d) for	1 Mark
16	(b) tuberculosis	1 Mark

(a) might	1 Mark
(d) hill	1 Mark
(b) below	1 Mark
(d) ance	1 Mark
	(b) below

	PART – II	
	SECTION - 1	
	Read the following sets of poetic lines and answer any four of the following.	4 x 2 = 8
21	(a) stress free and relaxed (b) Mowers / people who trim grass	1 Mark 1 Mark
22	(a) casuarina tree(b) The tree is so strong that it bears the tight hold of the creeper.	1 Mark 1 Mark
23	(a) kokilas (b) mere attempt	1 Mark 1 Mark
24	(a) second stage / school boy (b) simile	1 Mark 1 Mark
25	(a) stage (b) entrances – birth ; exit - death	1 Mark 1 Mark
26	(a) Telemachus (b) It is the symbol of Kingly power / symbolizes the sovereignty / power of the king / it is an ornamental rod carried by the rulers.	1 Mark 1 Mark
	SECTION – 2 Answer any three questions.	$3 \times 2 = 6$
27	Priya said that he wanted to give her sister a present.	2 Marks
28	You are requested to open the door. / Let the door be opened.	2 Marks
29	As/Since Rajesh did not know Spanish, he wanted a translator.	2 Marks
30	Had I won the prize money, I would have donated it to the flood victims. PART – III - Section - 1	2 Marks
(i)	Explain any two of the following with reference to the context.	2 x 3 = 6
	Name of the poem Name of the poet Explanation	1 Mark 1 Mark 1 Mark
31	Poem : All the world's a stage Poet : William Shakespeare	

		•
32	Poem : Ulysses	
	Poet : Alfred Lord Tennyson	
33	Poem : The castle	
	Poet : Edwin Muir	

	SECTION - 2	
	Answer any two of the following in not more than 30 words.	$2 \times 3 = 6$
34	Polished shoes, sold strawberries, hawked newspapers, guided visitors and ran errands.	3 Marks
35	Children kept their total trust in the doctors and nurses. If the doctors failed, the children accepted it as their fate. So their suffering was heartbreaking for Dr. Barnard.	3 Marks
36	Hillary's apparatus was much lighter, weighing just over 20lb and as he cut steps down off the South Summit, he felt a sense of freedom and wellbeing.	3 Marks
	SECTION - 3	
	Answer any three of the following.	$3 \times 3 = 9$
37	Dialogue Writing.	3 Marks
38	Rearrange the following jumbled sentences. a) Forgiveness is the best form of revenge. b) A friend in need is a friend indeed. c) God sees the truth but waits.	3 Marks
39	Identify the field. a) weather b) sports c) travel	3 Marks
40	Write three sentences about the data.	3 Marks
	PART – IV	
	Answer the following:	$7 \times 5 = 35$
41 (a)	Content – (60%), Language, style and organisation (40%)	F M
	Exceptionally good paragraph	5 Marks
or (L)	Correct answer with all points with no mistakes	4 Marks
(b)	> Correct answer with a few mistakes	3 Marks
	> Answer with a few points	2 Marks
	> Answer with a few points and many mistakes	1 Mark
42	> Content – (60%), Language, style and	

42	Content – (60%), Language, style and organisation (40%)	
(a)	> Exceptionally good paragraph	5 Marks
or	Correct answer with all points with no mistakes	4 Marks
b)	> Correct answer with a few mistakes	3 Marks
	> Answer with a few points	2 Marks
	> Answer with a few points and many mistakes	1 Mark

42	Content (600/) Language et de and	
43	Content – (60%), Language, style and organisation (40%)	
(a)	> Exceptionally good paragraph	5 Marks
	> Correct answer with all points with no	4 Marks
or	mistakes	4 Wai NS
(b)	> Correct answer with a few mistakes	3 Marks
	> Answer with a few points	2 Marks
	> Answer with a few points > Answer with a few points and many mistakes	1 Mark
44	Write a summary of the following passage.	i Waik
	Summarising – Format	
(b)	Rough copy / Rough Draft / First copy / First Draft	1 mark
	Fair copy / Fair Draft / Final copy / Final Draft	3 Marks
	Suitable title	1 Mark
	(An exceptional summary can be awarded	I Walk
	Maximum marks.	
	The number of words in the Fair Draft need not be	
	taken into account)	
	(or)	
(a)	Note making : Format	
(a)	Title	1 Mark
	Sub-titles	2 Marks
	Key points under each sub-titles	2 Marks
45	ney points under each sub-times	
(b)	Personal letter	5 marks
(0)		o marks
(a)	-	
	• From	½ mark
	• To	½ mark
	• Salutation	½ mark
	Subject	½ mark
	Body of the letter	2 marks
	Subscription	½ mark
	 Superscription / Address on the envelope 	½ mark
4.0	Count the appearance and account of the country	
46	Spot the errors and correct them.	1 Mart
a)	i) Rekha had her evening meal in a restaurant near her office.	1 Mark 1 Mark
		i Mark 1 Mark
	ii) My grandfather is well-known in the village for his noble deeds.	i waik
	iii) If I were a spider, I would weave webs.	1 Mark
	iv) After the complicated surgery, the patient	
	hoped for complete recovery.	1 Mark
	v) George Orwell was an English essayist.	
	(or)	

b)	i) face, phase ii) will leave iii) can they? iv) must	2 Marks 1 Mark 1 Mark 1 Mark
47 a	Comprehension passage. i) On September 16, 1963 in Salem. ii) 1988 batch iii) Nagapattinam District iv) Moonlight schools for children who worked silk looms.	5 Marks
	v) Self – confidence, will power and untiring work.	
b	Write a set of 10 instructions for the following situation – A traffic police personnel to the public, as to how to move around in safety, in crowded public places during festival seasons.	5 Marks

PREPARED BY

BE CONFIDENT

MR. R. HENDRY EARNEST RAJA, M.A.(ENG)., M.ED.,

PADASALAI – GURU 2019 & 2024 AWARDEE
ACADEMIC CO - ORDINATOR
BE CONFIDENT TEAM

RAMANATHAPURAM – DISTRICT

CELL NO: 9597292925